
 UPPER BODY 

TURN THE WINDBREAKER 
INTO A HOODIE

HOOD:
Rnd 1: Starting at the back of 
the hood and with A, make an 
adjustable ring, ch 1, work 6 sc into 
ring. Pull closed—6 sts.
Rnd 2: Work 2 sc into each st 
around—12 sts.
Rnd 3: *2 sc into next st, sc into 
next st; rep from * to end of rnd—
18 sts.
Rnd 4: *2 sc into next st, sc into 
next 2 sts; rep from * to end of 
rnd—24 sts.
Rnd 5: *2 sc into next st, sc into 
next 3 sts; rep from * to end of 
rnd—30 sts.
Rnd 6: Sc into each st around.
Rnd 7: Sc2tog 3 times, sc in next 
12 sts, sc2tog 3 times, sc into next 6 
sts—24 sts.
Rnd 8: Sc into each st around.

You will now begin crocheting in 
rows to create a flat piece that will 
attach the hood to the top back of 
the jacket. 
Rnd 9: Sc in next 3 sts; leave the 
remaining sts unworked—3 sts. 
Row 10: Ch 1, turn, sc2tog, sc in 
next 7 sts, sc2tog; leave remaining 
sts unworked—9 sts. 
Row 11: Ch 1, turn, sc2tog, sc in 
next 5 sts, sc2tog—7 sts.

Fasten off and leave a long tail. 
Sew Row 11 along the shoulder of 
the jacket (or the doll’s body if 
connecting it to a shirt). Weave in 
ends.
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CHILD’S HOOD:
Rnd 1: With A, make an adjustable 
ring, ch 1, and work 6 sc into ring. 
Pull closed—6 sts.
Rnd 2: Work 2 sc into each st 
around—12 sts.
Rnd 3: *2 sc in next st, sc in next 
st; rep from * to end of rnd—18 sts.
Rnd 4: *2 sc in next st, sc in next 
2 sts; rep from * to end of rnd—24 
sts.
Rnd 5: Sc in each st around.
Rnd 6: Sc2tog 3 times, sc in next 
8 sts, sc2tog 3 times, sc in next 4 
sts—18 sts.
Rnd 7: Sc in each st around.
Row 8: Sc in next 3 sts; leave 
remaining sts unworked—3 sts.
Row 9: Ch 1, turn, sc2tog, sc in 
next 5 sts, sc2tog; leave remaining 
sts unworked—7 sts.
Row 10: Ch 1, turn, sc2tog, sc in 
next 3 sts, sc2tog—5 sts.

Fasten off and leave a long tail. 
Sew Row 10 along the shoulder of 
the jacket (or the doll’s body if 
connecting it to a shirt). Weave in 
ends.


